
My name is Jerry Weingart and I am writing on behalf of the Buckeye Big Buck Club 
membership. We are one of the oldest and largest conservation organizations in Ohio. Founded 
in 1957 with over twenty thousand members.  
 
We fully support a fee increase for nonresident fishing licenses and deer hunting permits.  
 
These fee increases will bring us up to a more equal, fair, and equitable status with other states 
in our region.  
 
Thanks to the exemplary management of our states fish and wildlife populations, Ohio has 
become a destination state for both fishing and hunting.  
 
We also support the H2Ohio funding for forward thinking projects like wetland restoration and 
clean water initiatives.  
 
Thanks for your consideration. 
 
Jerry Weingart 
President - Buckeye Big Buck Club 
330-420-8859 
 


